\g\s e g All Saints Church of England Primary School
< ﬁ “(‘-_}_ Website: www.allsaints-coalville.leics.sch.uk
:,",’ ~&=_ D Email: office@allsaints-coalville.leics.sch.uk
< :’ ‘I’ ‘: = Tel: 01530 832608
.
_—_ Chair of Governors: Gavin Brown

Headteacher: Andy Mawdsley
Deputy Headteacher: Tom Coleman

Dear Parents/Carers

A return to the old normal?

As we

near the end of term | want to share the arrangements for when we return on Wednesday 25" August.

If anything does change in relation to Covid we will contact parents over the summer holidays via email.

Timings

All children must be in school by 8.50am.

Doors will be open from 8.40am.

Any child arriving after 9.05am will be recorded as unauthorised.

If your child is not in school, please inform us by 9.30am, or they will be marked as unauthorised.
Breakfast club will be open from 7.45am and must be booked and paid for in advance.

Dropping off your child at School

EYFS Children will be dropped off in the morning at the gate to the right of reception.

All children will walk around to their class from the gate to the left of reception down the rainbow lines.
Parents will leave them at the gate by the lines or before then, with the exception of the children in Year
1, who can be accompanied by their parents if they chose to do so for the first term up to Christmas.

Collecting your child from school

School will end for all children at 3.15pm.

After school clubs will end at 4.15pm.

You must notify us if for any reason you are going to be late to collect your child.

EYFS Children will be collected from the gate to the right of reception, where they were dropped off in the
morning. If you have a child in both EYFS and another year group, please collect your eldest child first.
Parents with children in Years 1 - 6 will follow the one-way system and will collect their children from
behind the green line on the playground and continue walking through the EYFS playground as they leave
the school.

Children in Years 5 and 6 can walk home alone if school are notified.

Children in Years 3 and 4 can walk home with elder siblings if school are notified.

Children in EYFS - Year 2 must be collected by parents even if older siblings are present.

Uniform

All children will be expected to be in the correct school uniform.

Children therefore must be in plain black school shoes or boots (as per policy, if children come in trainers
or non-school shoes they will be given black pumps to wear for the day).

For Physical Education all children must have a plain white t -shirt, plain black shorts and trainers (NOT
plimsols or pumps)

Yours sincerely,
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Headteacher
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+ All Saints School Uniform Policy

The school uniform is an important part of our school vision in developing a sense of belonging and children
being proud of their appearance and their school. The uniform also represents the school and its standards
when in school and when representing the school on trips or off site sporting activities. We are keen to work
with parents to ensure all children have the correct uniform, please ask if you are unsure.

100%°

The uniform is as follows:

Green sweatshirt/cardigan with logo (only available from school).

If a child comes into school in an alternative top such as a sports hoodie, we may be able to provide a clean
school jumper or cardigan for them to wear on that day.

White polo shirt with logo (only available from school), polo shirts with logos are desirable but not essential.
Black or grey trousers or shorts. Please no leggings unless there is a skirt over the top.

Green and white checked summer dress or grey pinafore dress or skirt of a respectable length. Black or grey
tights.

Plain black shoes or boots (not trainers, please note Nike, Adidas, Reebok or any other sports brand do not
make school shoes). If a child has lost or grown out of their shoes on a temporary basis and comes into school in
trainers, the school may lend the child black pumps to wear in school in the short term.

Coats - Reversible green coats, with logos are available, but must be worn in addition to a jumper or cardigan.
Please ensure that all children have a coat with a hood in school at all times.

Physical Education (to be worn for all PE and after school PE clubs except archery or table tennis)

Children will always be expected to change for PE whether they are taking part or not.

PE kits should be kept in school at all times in a named bag. Children will always be expected to change back into
uniform after school clubs or events have ended. Children must wear boots for football and rugby and shin pads
for football and hockey. We will be able to lend shin pads to children if necessary.

The Physical Education uniform is as follows:

Plain white t-shirt.

Plain black shorts. (No logos or stripes please)

Trainers with laces or velcro fasteners. (Not pumps or plimsols).

Hair longer than shoulder length must be tied back with a hair bobble or clips.

Jewellery - For reasons of health & safety, children must not wear necklaces, brooches, rings or bracelets to
school. Children may wear watches, but must be responsible for them. Children with pierced ears may wear
plain stud earrings only, but these must be removed for Physical Education. If a child is unable to remove their
earrings as they are new, it will not exclude them from Physical Education, however their participation may be
limited.

Hair Cuts - We would be very grateful if parents would ensure that children’s haircuts reflect the standards of
the school and are not a distraction to themselves or others. Please try to avoid extreme haircuts. These could
involve but is not limited to dyed hair, tram lines or equivalent. If you are unsure please ask before cutting to
avoid any confusion.

Make up, nail varnish or false nails - Make up, nail varnish or false nails must not be worn at school. This
includes temporary tattoos, which need to be washed off before returning to school. It is, however
acknowledged that temporary tattoos may be put on at a school disco or school event and therefore may be
worn the following day, but please remove within a couple of days.

Caps, hats and sunglasses - In the summer, children can wear plain caps and or sunglasses as protection from
the sun. These must be removed when indoors and remain the responsibility of the child. In the winter hats and
gloves can be worn but must be removed when in school.



